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The Mission of the National Society of the Sons of 

Utah Pioneers 

 

1. Come to know our fathers and turn our 

hearts to them by studying and becoming 

acquainted with each through the various 

events and activities of the SUP. 

 

2. Preserve the memory and heritage of the 

early pioneers of the Utah territory.  We 

honor the pioneers for their faith in God, 

devotion to family, loyalty to church and 

country, hard work, and service to others, 

courage in adversity, personal integrity, and 

the unyielding determination. 

 

3. Honor present-day pioneers worldwide in 

many walks of life who exemplify these same 

qualities of character. 

 

4. Teach these same qualities to the youth who 

will be tomorrow’s pioneers. 
 

 

 

 



3 

 

FOR THE YEAR 2020 

 

 

The new officers and board members for 2020 were installed at the Chapter Board Meeting on 

December 10, 2019. The board was installed by David Isom, National Area Vice President for   

Southern Utah & Nevada Chapters.  The following officers and directors served during 2020: 

 

President  Dan McArthur 

President Elect David Humphrey   

Past President:  Lloyd Carter   

Secretary:  Rex Jensen 

Treasurer:  Mel Duehlmeier & Nick Lang   

Director:  Max Turpin       Communications 

Director  Kevin Jenkins    Membership Records & Retention 

Director:   Del Ray Hammons   Community Involvement 

Director:  Ralph Atkin      Development/Fundraising 

Director:  Brent Miner    Member Services 

Director:  Don Burton    Pioneer History 

Director:  Kent McComb               Trails & Markers 

Area Vice President  David Isom 
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Officers, directors and committee chairman serving during the year contributed to the success of 

the chapter.  Due to the pandemic (COFD19), President McArthur and the Board of Directors 

were faced with many changes in dinners and treks held throughout the year.  Dinner meetings 

were held in January, February and September.  One (1) trek was held in October.  Additional 

contact was make with members by use of call lists from the Chapter Directors to check on 

members.  Special thanks to President Dan McArthur and the Executive Board are extended for 

their leadership during this difficult year of COVID19. 

 

Nine (9) monthly newsletters were published during the year (by Roland Lee) and describe the 

activities planned and conducted each month.  These newsletters form the basis of our annual 

report and are included following this brief introduction on pages 10 thru 46.   A copy of the 

membership rosters was included in the February newsletter. 

 

Eight (8) board meetings were held during the year and copies of the minutes are included in 

Appendix A starting on page 47.  The May board meeting was held by ZOOM and minutes were 

not recorded. 

    

Membership 

 

The year began with a total of one hundred one (101) chapter members on the rolls.  By the end 

of the year, a total of ninety five (95) members of record were enrolled.  COVID19 has had a 

significant effect that prevented ordinary efforts in recruiting new members without monthly 

activities (dinners & treks).  All members that were willing to serve in various capacities were 

assigned to committees and made the best effort to help with the reduced activities (Treks, 4th 

Grade Essays, Scholarship fund raising efforts and dinner notification in January, February and 

September.  

 

Seven (7) chapter members passing away during the year were William Ehrheart, Charles 

Summerhaze (Memoriam Certificates Received – See pages 7-9), John Matthews, Paul Weaver, 

James Frazer, Melvin Smith & Joe Rondo.  Four (4) of the men have had their names submitted 

for the National SUP Memoriam Board.  The other three (3) will be submitted in January 2021. 

  

Modern Day Pioneer’s recognition were submitted for Robert Thornley and Thad Stewart 

(although Thad did not receive his award until the January board meeting).  The citation details 

are included in the December Newsletter for Robert and in the January 2021 Newsletter for 

Thad.   

 

Monthly Chapter Meetings/Activities 

 

The effects of COVD19 limited most dinners and treks during the year. 

Formal Chapter Dinner Meetings were held on in January, February and September.  A dinner 

was served and was accompanied by a program speaker and an occasional pioneer moment-in-

history.  The meetings were enjoyable, educational and informative.  One super chapter trek was 

held 31 October.  It included a visit to the Hildale and Colorado City area (see page 41).    
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Other activities including the Cotton Day Celebrations (assisted by the local Daughters of the 

Utah Pioneers Camps), the Scholarship Awards dinner and the National Encampment in Idaho in 

September were cancelled because of COVID19 and the large group numbers.  Some Chapter 

members participated in the SUP Area Training in October by ZOOM.  Details of all activities 

are included in the Chapter Newsletter (pages 10 thru 46.) 

 

Chapter Activity Highlights 

 

Dinner meeting speakers and participants included Roland Lee (January), Clawson (Tuffy) Ruth, 

(February), and Steven E. Snow (September Fund Raising Dinner for Scholarships).  Other 

significant activities included our scholarship program where nine $1000.00 scholarships and 

one $2000.00 scholarship were awarded (April/May), essay program (seven elementary schools 

with fourth graders participating (April/May).  The September dinner meeting raised funds for 

the high school scholarships.  All events are described in more detail in the applicable monthly 

newsletters. 

 

A copy of the 2019 Chapter Excellence Award presented to Dan McArthur during National 

Leadership Training in February 2020 is attached on page 6. 
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SUP Board of Directors meeting 

January 6, 2020 

Call to order: 9:05 

Prayer: Dan McArthur 

Attendance: Dan McArthur, Lloyd Carter, Rex Jensen, Ralph Atkin, Max Turpin, Dave 

Humphries, Mel Duehlmeier, Kent McComb, Dave Isom 

Ralph Atkin moved to approve minutes, motion carried 

 
1. Dan sought direction on dealing with Golden Corral and the menus for the monthly dinner. Lloyd 

and others provided useful information. Dan asked about a lifetime membership for Monte 

Holm, the form, the cost, etc. It was agreed to get that done. Mel provided a copy of the form. 

2. Don Burton requests a copy of Hyrum Smith’s memoriam so it can be included in the yearly 

report. Dan asked about an updated membership list. 106 members currently. 

3. Mel gave the financial report. Mel needs an audit, we can do it at the next executive meeting. 

General account, $14,675.24. The scholarship account is now $63,170.32. Both scholarships and 

essays come from this account. Dave Humphries moved to accept the financial report; motion 

carried. Dave Isom indicated the 2019 financial report is due at national headquarters February 

15th. Mel indicated it would be done by that date. 

4. Ralph asked for Pat Cook’s phone number at national, regarding memberships, led a discussion 

about lifetime memberships, the cost, and names of some who should be lifetime members. 

Mel indicated all membership information is on the website. Ralph asked if we should invite 

Hyrum Smith’s son to become a member of the SUP. We need to develop younger members. 

Discussion followed regarding lifetime versus local dues. Other names were mentioned as 

possible good members for the SUP. Let’s challenge the members to bring in new members.  

5. Dan reviewed that Roland Lee will be the speaker for the January dinner meeting. A discussion 

followed about possible speakers for 2020. Gene Sturznegger will be the speaker for February. 

Other possible speakers, Travis Seegmiller, Steve Snow, Erland Petersen, Don Snow, Wayne 

Hinton, Kevin Smith, Jonathan Hafen,  

6. Max requested the organizational chart for the Cotton Mission chapter be updated. Kevin is 

responsible for the organizational chart, and updates, etc. Bob Thornley has two responsibilities, 

maybe call someone else to take one of his responsibilities.  

7. Dave Isom reminded us about the Brigham’s Ball to be held in Salt Lake City on Saturday. There 

will also be a training provided by National for all presidents and presidents elect February 29th, 

from 10 until 2 pm, they serve lunch. 

8. Kent McComb asked about the call list he has, should be up to date. He urged the chapter to 

return to having a “Moment in History” at each monthly dinner meeting. All agreed, and all 

agreed these need to be brief. Ralph suggested Thad Stewart would be a good choice to be 

responsible for planning these for upcoming dinners. 

9. Lloyd urged we update the call list, and the membership list, etc. Dinner meetings are scheduled 

for the 4th Tuesday this year except September and December, and there is no July meeting. 

10. Ralph urged the board to schedule the full year, and schedule the scholarship dinner early so we 

know that date, then we can schedule a speaker. Lloyd believes the Holmstead has been 

schedule, but Thad Stewart will know. Let’s verify this with a Mr. Lyon, who runs things there. 
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11. Rex mentioned a woman in his ward who is a Mother Teresa type who ministers to the 

homeless in Las Vegas. She could use a case of hard bound copies of the Book of Mormon, if any 

would like participate. Dan said he would get a case. 

Prayer: Mel Duehlmeier 

Adjourned: 10:00 am 

 

 

 

SUP Board of Directors meeting 

February 3, 2020 

Call to order: 9:02 

Prayer: Max Turpin 

Attendance: Dan McCarthur, Dave Isom, DelRay Hammonds, Mel Duelhmeier, Max Turpin, 

Ralph Atkin, Kevin Jenkins, Don Burton, Kent McComb 

Minutes: Max moved to approve the minutes, motion carried. 

 
1. Dan thanked everyone on the board for their service. Dan reviewed the year’s schedule and 

dinner schedule. The schedule for the scholarship dinner is set. September 22nd is date now 

scheduled for the Holmstead Ranch. Steven Snow will be the speaker for the scholarship 

fundraiser dinner. December date is moved to December 15th. No meeting in July. February 

dinner will be the third Tuesday. 

2. Tuffey Ruth will be the February speaker. Terry Draper will be the March speaker. Lee Bracken 

will be April speaker, on the Mountain Meadows Massacre. It was pointed out that April is the 

scholarship dinner, so Lee Bracken may be moved to a later month. 

3. Max reported the sound system seems to be working well now. Media publicity is rather non 

existence because we have no newspaper now. St George News might be an option. We need to 

get Bill Chapman’s picture in the newsletter. He does a great job with all the photos, we need to 

recognize him. Dan asked about the name badges at the dinner. Kevin Jenkins reported they are 

looking at a different system than what we have been doing. It has not been settled yet. Max 

said the magnetic badges work well, as a possibility.  

4. DelRay reported on the elementary schools now involved in the essay program. Rick Bentley no 

longer involved in the essay program, Eldon Larkin is now in charge of the essays. Durrant 

McArthur is helping and will be in charge next year. There are nine high schools involved in the 

scholarships. $12,000 will be needed for scholarships this year. A motion was approved for the 

needed scholarship amount. There are now eleven elementary schools involved in the essay 

program, so will need $1,100 for the essays. A motion was approved for the $1,100 amount. 

5. Mel gave the financial report. We made about $100 on the dinner last week. The grand total in 

the general account is $15011.65. The scholarship fund has $61,230.32. One of the scholarships 

will not be cashed, Lacy returned from her mission and will not be going to college. Mel 

reported he has two new memberships. A discussion followed about membership enrollment 

forms. Two people paid for the dinners but are not members. There were questions about 

membership, payments, local and national dues with some members. All members must be a 

national member in order to be a local member. Mel indicated he needs to have an audit after 

the meeting. Rex and Ralph offered to stay. A motion carried to approve the financial report. 
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6. Kevin reported his efforts on verifying the Cotton Mission membership roster, and the call lists. 

He reported that some members have died, some have moved, plus national does not show that 

some have paid up membership. Pat (at national) reported nine names who have paid that we 

did not have on our list. Pat also no longer listed 24 names that we show on our list. A few have 

paid dues in the last couple of weeks. The total membership now is 84. Kevin reviewed the 

names of those who are no longer involved, and other issues that we need to get clarification 

on. Assignments were given to several board members who will follow up with individuals 

whose status is in question. Don proposed that each be responsible for those on their call list. 

Kevin reviewed the list of those in question. Board members will confirm with those on Kevin’s 

list if they desire continued involvement with membership. Kevin asked if those who have not 

paid membership dues, but continue to attend the dinners; do we continue to call them? Non 

paying members will not be on the call list. Nonmembers who attend dinner will be listed as 

guests. Ralph asked for clarification on the cost of membership dues for both national and local. 

First year membership is $35, thereafter the annual dues is $60 for national, $20 for local. There 

is a separate application for lifetime membership. Dave is going to suggest they combine the 

two forms.  

7. Don Burton reported the annual history has been completed. Dave Isom confirmed national still 

wants a hard copy. Dave will deliver our copy. Don requested that Rex send him copies of the 

minutes in Word format, rather than copied into the email. Rex agreed. Royce essentially works 

alone, we need to get him some help on his committee. 

8. Kent Mccomb reported he has distributed some of the maps.  

9. Ralph; Hyrum Smith needs to be taken off my list. Monte Holms needs to be put on my list. Still 

needs to get Monte signed up for a lifetime membership. 

10. Dave Isom discussed the February 29th chapter presidents training. Lunch will be served. Dave 

would like to send out lists of activities/treks, etc to other chapters. He also needs to know 

approximately how many people from this chapter will be attending the February 29th training. 

 

Adjourn: 10:17 

Prayer: DelRay Hammonds 

 

 

 

SUP Board of Directors Meeting, March 2, 2020 

Prayer: Kent McComb 

Minutes: DelRay moved to approve, motion carried 

Attendance: Brent Miner, Dan Mcarthur, Lloyd Carter, Dave Isom, Del Ray Hammonds, Kent 

McComb, Max Turpin, Don Burton, Rex Jensen, Kevin Jenkins. 

 
1. Dave Isom reported on the training last week in Salt Lake. Membership and dues are still an 

issue. Talked of online access for membership data. Cotton Mission Chapter awarded a “Chapter 

of Excellence” award for 2019, only five chapters received this award. There are 48 SUP chapters 

in the organization. Trail markers can now be accessed online. Grave markers for pioneers who 

arrived in Utah before 1869 are available. There is a form to remove those members who are 

deceased. 
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2. Don Burton reported on chapter histories. It appears no one reads the histories submitted by 

the chapters. National is also wanting to digitize all their information. Cotton Days is April 18-23.  

(Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday; we need our equipment and volunteers there on 

those days.) Dean Terry’s equipment will need to be moved April 18th. Volunteers are needed 

for Cotton Days. Don recommended we put the student essays in the newsletter; something we 

no longer do. Most agreed it would be good. 

3. Dan asked for reports on follow up to some memberships in question. Paul Furr can no longer 

be a member. Tom Craner said he will send in his $20. Bill Earhardt passed away. Gaylon 

Poulson has moved to Salt Lake. Jeff Westover lives in Smithfield, get no response from him. 

Information to go on the monthly dinner printed program should be sent to Rex (text 435-319-

4518, or email rgjense@gmail.com) Alan Hackworth’s status is not determined; he does come to 

the dinner meeting but owes dues. 

4. Kent McComb moved for a marker at Mormon Well (Beaver Dam), motion carried. The Miller 

Cutoff was put in in 1869 to avoid the Virgin River route. The Miller Cutoff became the winter 

route. Don asked if it would make sense to put the marker near Old Highway 91. Markers cost 

about $200 to install. 

5. Brent stated that Teri Draper will be the speaker at this month’s dinner meeting. Also that 

Steven Snow is committed for the September scholarship dinner at Holmstead Ranch. 

6. DelRay reported that the scholarships and essays are going well. Will have about 13 schools 

participating this year. 

7. Kevin reported on the organizational chart. He is trying to update the chart with accuracy, 

remove those no longer involved or deceased. Kevin asked if Bill has video equipment. We could 

video speakers and put it on you tube. Max will check on it.  

8. Max will make a list of possible news agencies and see what they will give us publicity on. There 

are now 125 memorials for Cotton Mission chapter members. Max asked if the chapter history 

was posted on our website; Kevin thought so.  

 

Adjourned at 10:15 

Closing prayer: Dan Mcarthur 

 

 

 

SUP Board of Directors Meeting 

June 1, 2020 

 

Attendance: Dan McArthur, Dave Humphreys, DelRay Hammons, Max Turpin, Rex Jensen, 

Gene Duehlmeier, Don Burton, Dave Isom, Ralph Atkin, Brent Miner, Lloyd Carter,  

Prayer: Dave Humphreys 

Call to order: 9:04 am 

Dan expressed his feelings that it is good to see everyone again. No minutes from zoom meeting 

last month. Dan explained the history on past canceled meetings. Rec Center would not allow us 

to meet last month, but we can meet this month. 

Mel: reported the scholarship checks are going out this week. There are ten scholarships this 

year. Gene distributed the list of scholarship winners. General account balance is $14,741.48, 

scholarship fund balance is $61,332.04. Don asked if we could publish one or more essays in our 

mailto:rgjense@gmail.com
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newsletter, perhaps give time at dinner meeting for one of the essays. Copies should be sent to 

Roland Lee. Dave H moved to approve the financial report, Max seconded, motion carried. 

Don: reported on certificates, asked for latest minutes. No one took minutes of the zoom 

meeting. Memoriam for Bill Earnhardt mentioned. Suggested better effort for recognizing 

modern day pioneers.  

Brent: Teri Draper from IHC will be the speaker for the June dinner, should be interesting 

because of the coronavirus events. Steven Snow will be the speaker for the September 22nd 

scholarship dinner at Holmstead Ranch. Working on October and November. A second speaker 

has been ordered for the sound system. Moment in History was brought up. Brent asked about 

the Kent McComb band schedule. 

DelRay: reported on school essay contest. Santa Clara Elementary made signs honoring the 

winners. Six schools participated. Asked for membership copies. Gene had copies. 

Max: Asked if the next three months of speakers will be in the newsletter? Yes. Will put notices 

in the Washington City News and the Senior Sampler for publicity 

Ralph: discussed Monte Holm lifetime membership. Monte indicated to Ralph that he had paid 

for a lifetime membership. Suggested getting the temple workers as SUP members. Discussion 

followed on how to contact former temple workers. Don suggested Roland Lee could put 

something in the newsletter regarding the temple workers and the SUP. Dan will talk to Roland 

Lee.  

Lloyd: told of interesting conversion story of a soldier in Vietnam on guard duty. Lloyd 

discussed the gospel to him through the night. His wife was a member, he was not. He told his 

wife he had quit smoking because he was going to be baptized. Lloyd had known nothing of this 

conversion for 50 years until recently. 

Dave Isom: Pioneer Magazine has option for the visually impaired, can received an audio 

version. We need nominations for national offices from St George chapter. Rexburg encampment 

is still on, should be very good this September. Chapter of Excellence awards have been 

modified somewhat. Super Duper is postponed until next year, the July trek is also postponed 

until next year. 

Dave H has been approached by Janene Vanderbrugen for SUP assistance at the old St George 

courthouse museum, volunteers, etc.  

Will have executive committee meeting on fourth Monday.  

Wesley Burr and Ken Peterson want to be removed from the chapter. 

Prayer: Brent Miner,  

Adjourned at 10:07am. 

 

 

 

SUP Board Meeting 

September 7, 2020 

9:05am, call to order 

Attendance: Dan McArthur, Lloyd Carter, Max Turpin, Dave Humphrey, Don Burton, DelRay 

Hammonds, Rex Jensen 

Prayer, Dan McArthur 

Minutes, DelRay moved to approve minutes. 

Charles Summerhays has been memorialized and his certificate will be given to his brother 

Dave. 
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Steven Snow will be the speaker at the fundraiser dinner at Holmstead Ranch on September 22, 

2020. 

Dan raised the question, regarding the September fundraiser dinner, “Should we meet?” 

Discussion followed. Lloyd suggested hoagie sandwiches could be provided for the meal. Lloyd 

also proposed the event might be held in the Tabernacle. Rex asked if the fundraiser dinner could 

be held outside. Max proposed we eat outside and have the speaker inside. Rex stated he felt it 

important that we meet. That we need the feeling of community, and that it is important we meet. 

It was determined we should meet but have an outside dessert rather than a dinner. Two choices 

of pie, and ice cream will be provided. So dessert will be served outside but the speaker will be 

inside, masks will be required. The event will be filmed so those not in attendance can still view 

the event.  

Discussion was held about the “Dixie” issue and the Washington City statue of early pioneer 

leader Covington. A letter of support for the statue will be sent to the Washington City 

government.  

Rex proposed we still have treks since they are usually small groups, are outside, and the weather 

is still permitting. Dan will contact Royce Griffin about the possibility of still having a trek or 

two this year. 

Adjourned, 9:34 am 

 

 

 

SUP Board Meeting 
October 5, 2020 
Attendance: Dan McArthur, Ralph Atkin, Rex Jensen, Kent McComb, Mel Duehlmeier, DelRay 
Hammonds, Dave Isom, Dave Humphrey, Lloyd Carter, Kevin Jenkins 
Prayer: Ralph Atkin 
Call to order, 9:01 am 
Minutes of last meeting emailed to members, DelRay moved to approve minutes, motion 
carried. 
 

1. Mel gave the financial report. The fundraiser at Holmstead Ranch brought in $6395, a 

little below last year, but still ok. This gives us about $59,000 plus, in the scholarship 

fund. We have $21,321.00 in the general fund. Financial report was approved. 

2. Attendance at Holmstead Ranch dinner meeting was 93. Ralph observed we had some 

members who don’t normally attend. Dan thanked the board for making their calls. The 

pie and ice cream was a hit…with extra-large servings of ice cream. We had pies and ice 

cream left over. 

3. Dave Isom reported the next national board meeting will be via zoom on October 24th, 

from 11:30am to 1:30pm. The chapter should have its president elect chosen before that 

date. 

4. Discussion on president elect for next year. A post meeting was held by the executive 

committee to recommend a president elect. Dave Humphrey will talk to the three that 

were recommended to ascertain who will be willing to serve in that capacity next year. 
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5. Don Burton sent in his report on honoring a Modern Day Pioneer, John Mathews from 

our chapter.  Don recommended we also honor Thad Stewart, Bob Thornley and Mel 

Duehlmeier.  

6. Next dinner meeting was discussed. The WCCC still limits us to 50 people. There were 

several recommendations made. After discussion, it was decided to have a trek (would be 

outdoors). Maxwell Park near Hillsdale was decided upon with box lunches. Several 

people with inside information about the history of polygamy at Hildale were mentioned. 

Ralph moved we contact Royce Griffin and Dave Isom will lead the tour and arrange for 

the presentation, motion carried. Date of the trek to be Saturday, October 31st.  Dan 

stated we need to get this trek information to Roland Lee so it will get in the newsletter. 

7. Kent McComb recommended putting up a historical marker on the old wagon road north 

of Beaver Dam, west of old highway 91.  This is called the Miller Cutoff or the Mormon 

Road. This road was the wagon route from St Thomas to St George.  A motion was made 

to approve Kent’s recommendation for a trail marker, motion carried. 

8. Kevin reported he’s working on putting up some photos from the Holmstead Ranch 

scholarship meeting.  

9. Ralph reported that Monte Holm will donate his ranch for our scholarship fundraiser 

dinner every year in the future. 

10. DelRay reported we should have an additional elementary school in our writing contest 

next year. 

Prayer, Kevin Jenkins 
Adjourned, 9:50 am 

 
 
December 7, 2020 

Call to order: 9:01am 

Prayer: Dave Humphrey 

Attendance: Dan Mcarthur, Brent Miner, Don Burton, Dave Hinton, Dave Humphrey, Rick 

Bentley, Lloyd Carter, Ralph Atkin, Rex Jensen, Roland Lee, Mel Duehlmeier, Bill Chapman, 

Bob and Sally Thornley 

 

Excused: DelRay Hammond, Eldon Larkin, Kent McComb 

Minutes: Don Burton moved to approve minutes, motion carried 

 

1. Mel Duehlmeier, gave financial report. We have $59,477.77 in the scholarship account. Lost 

$5 on the trek lunches. $14,832.05 in general account. Financial report was approved. 

2. Dave Hinton: National could you some financial assistance, COVID has interrupted their 

income stream, and revenue has been reduced by over $100,000.00 Will take up this question in 

a future board meeting. Also, please don't schedule in conflict with national schedule. National 

has also returned the local dues collection to the local chapter, a change from this past year.  
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3. Don Burton: awarded Bob Thornley the Modern Day Pioneer award and read his long list of 

service to the SUP and the community. Thad Stewart was also given the Modern Day Pioneer 

award but he was not able to attend. 

4. Roland Lee distributed and reviewed the chapter organizational chart. He requested input, 

additions, corrections, so the chart can be updated and made correct.  

5. Dave Hinton swore in the new Board of Directors with Dave Humphrey as the 2021 president, 

and Brent Miner as the President Elect. He advised Dave Humphrey to obtain and submit an 

updated officer form. This form can be printed off the national website. Group picture was taken 

by Bill Chapman. 

6. Dave Humphrey: asked approval for a January zoom meeting, which was granted. Rick 

Bentley asked for help in identifying additional speakers for future meetings. Dave also moved 

to approve the new board of directors, seconded and approved.  

 

Adjourned: 9:55 am 

Prayer by Dan Mcarthur 

 

 


